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           October 2017 

National Funding Formula 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank those of you who 
took the time to complete the DfE consultation on the National 
Funding Formula.  The recently published information from the 
Department for Education is more promising and if these 
figures remain the same, the school will receive more 
government funding, above current levels.  Although not a 
dramatic increase, this increase is much appreciated.   
 
Again, thank you for taking the time to complete, what was, a 
lengthy consultation document and for those of you who wrote 
letters of support to people in prominent positions.  
 

(Michele Chilcott) 

 
 

Students can now get Microsoft  
Office for free 

 
Microsoft Office can be downloaded for free 
onto studentsô home computers for use 
while they are at South Wilts.  To do this 
they need to log onto the VLE and on the 
subjects page click on Student Documents 
in the top right.  From here they can 
download the instructions.   
 
This is available for both Windows and 
Macintosh computers.                                                                                     

(Mr M Handford) 



2   

 
ONWARDS  

Computer Science - Bletchley Park Visit 
 

On the chilly morning of 18 September 2017, thirteen girls and two teachers set off to Bletchley 
Park in one of the SWGS minibuses.  On arrival at Bletchley Park, we were greeted and taken 
on a tour around the site, including the very room where Colossus (a set of the first 
programmable electric computers) were.  The purpose of Colossus was to break the Lorenz 
cipher, the cipher of the German High Command during World War II.  
 
We then attended a workshop where we were able to have a go on the exact enigma machine 
that was used by Benedict Cumberbatch in the film ñThe Imitation Gameò, which is inaccurate 
to what actually happened in World War II.  We saw the beginnings of the display of the Bombe 
machine, which was designed by Alan Turing. 
 

This photo shows that on VE day the code 
breakers, translators and mathematicians of 
Bletchley were celebrating the end of the war 
in Europe.  As you can see, most of these 
workers were women who made up 75% of 
the workforce, with 8,000 of them working at 
the park.  
 
After our tour, workshop and lunch, we had 
some time to explore the park and the 
mansion, which enabled us to find out more in
-depth information in the areas that interested 
us most. 

(Megan Carle, Lucy Dawkins and  
Rebecca Witte - Year 11) 

 
ñA wonderful day, intriguing and interactive.  Also beautiful surroundings, all in all a day 
productively spent.  It was an inspiring trip which showed what women were able to accomplish 
at Bletchley.ò  (Katie Chapman - Year 11) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ñAn incredibly fun and intellectually stimulating experience that has shed new light on some of 
the topics we were covering in the classroom.  Everyone at Bletchley were very welcoming and 
incredible at stretching us.  I would recommend it to anyone and everyone and cannot wait to 
go again and see more.ò  (Emily Wright - Year 11) 
 

BUSINESS, ECONOMICS AND COMPUTER SCIENCE 
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BUSINESS, ECONOMICS AND COMPUTER SCIENCE cont. 

Your Future Your Ambition STEM experience 
  
On 5 October, a very cheerful group of nine 
students from Year 10 and three students from 
Year 9, journeyed to London to take part in a 
STEM event aimed at helping young people see 
the range of careers and opportunities available 
through STEM subjects.  The event took place at 
the Emirates stadium in London.  Our day was 
spent visiting stands from a wide range of 
companies and speaking to representatives who 
told us about what they do and how they go into 
the jobs.  Many of the companies had people 

entering them from lots of different levels, some after GCSE, some after A Levels and some 
after university. 
 
The event was incredibly varied, for example, we tried to work out where best to place a new 
pylon for the national grid.  We worked with students from other schools to come up with a 
business idea and pitch to an entrepreneur.  We also learnt about the security features 
embedded in bank notes and passports at the Del A Rue stand. 
 
Here are a few of our favourite things from the day: 
 

ñMy favourite thing on the day was talking to the 
representatives from all of the different companies 
attending.  This was really interesting because I 
had never thought about how many different 
career opportunities there are for me to consider.  
My favourite company was De La Rue - they 
design bank notes and passports.  This was so 
interesting because I had never thought about how 
bank notes are designed; I also think that it would 
be really amazing to design something like a bank 
note or passport that literally everyone would end 
up using!ò  (Emma Coakley - Year 10) 
 

ñWe found out about the science behind some of our everyday items.  It was really eye-
opening and amazing to see the lengths that went into things that we donôt really give too much 
thought about.ò  (Leyna McQuillin - Year 9) 
 
ñI really enjoyed trying out the VR headsets because they were fully immersive, which meant 
that they could potentially be used in day-to-day life.  I think a lot of the future will be based 
around virtual reality, as it is a really efficient way to work or go to school, as no travelling is 
required.ò  (Cassie Hobson - Year 10) 
 
ñMy favourite part of the YFYA trip was the virtual reality.  I really enjoyed it because it was an 
amazing experience which I have never experienced before.  Although I accidentally hit some 
people, I found that it was something which I want to experience again.ò  (Sophia Simpson - 
Year 10) 
 

Cont. 

http://www.delarue.com/
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BUSINESS, ECONOMICS AND COMPUTER SCIENCE cont. 

ñIt was an amazing experience to go to London for the day and there was so much to do and 
see. The companies were so friendly and encouraging and I think everyone liked learning 
about the different choices of careers.ò   (Marni Lai - Year 9) 
 
ñMy favourite part of the day was talking to the representative from Cambridge university and 
solving their puzzles, this involved thinking outside the box and took quite a long time to 
do.ò  (Daisy Naish - Year 10) 
 
The most enjoyable activity that I experienced at YFYA was with Cambridge university.  The 
representatives had laid out numerous brain-teasing activities and puzzles for us to solve.  The 
object of this was to help us to understand how to broaden our minds and to see if we could 
extend each method that we used, a little further to create a simpler solution.  I enjoyed this 
because it really made me think hard about each task and the overall aim of the session 
was different to those of the other companies that took part.ò  (Donya Saneie - Year 10) 

 
ñI had a really fun day!  My favourite thing we did was 
work out the puzzles on the Cambridge stand, coming 
up with a company idea and then pitching to a room of 
people was also great.ò  (Florence OôFarrell - Year 10A) 
 
ñMy favourite thing I saw was the ITV stand, especially 
behind the scenes on Good Morning Britain and the 
green screen for the weather.  The green screen was 
fun, as you could hold a green piece of fabric over you 
and your head would float.  I found behind the scenes of 
Good Morning Britain interesting, as it shows how many 

people are involved in the production of one show and how much work has to go into it.ò  (Lucy 
Preston - Year 10) 

Economics speaker - Dr Andrew Sentance 
 
On 10 October, South Wilts welcomed Dr Andrew Sentence, who came into school to visit our 
GCSE Economics students to talk to them about his career as an economist, the current state 
of the UK economy and our prospects in the future, as issues like Brexit loom large. 
 
Dr Sentance has worked in various roles, 
including Chief Economist at British Airways and 
is currently an external consultant for PwC.  He is 
probably best known from his economics career, 
following his five years as an externally appointed 
member of the Bank of Englandôs Monetary 
Policy Committee (MPC) from 2006-2011. In this 
role, he was one of nine people responsible for 
setting UK interest rates (also known as the Base 
rate) and Monetary policy. This role would be 
significant enough, but you will have noticed from 
the dates of his tenure on the MPC that this 
covered the period of the financial crisis or ócredit 
crunchô, as the MPC cut rates to their lowest level in the 323-year history of the Bank of 
England as Dr Sentance and his colleagues tried to keep the UK economy on course. 

Cont. 
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BUSINESS, ECONOMICS AND COMPUTER SCIENCE cont. 

Dr Sentance started the day by taking our Sixth Form assembly, before coming to talk to both 
the Year 11 and 10 classes about his career and a range of current economic issues.  After his 
talk, both classes took the opportunity to learn further by asking him a variety of probing 
questions, such as how the UK will be affected by Brexit.  Both classes were then very 
fortunate to be given a free copy of his book ñRediscovering Growth: After the Crisisò.  
 
We would like to thank Dr Sentance very much for his time, insight and book.   

(Mr N Harris) 
 
 
Last Thursday, we (a Year 10 Economics class) had a visit from Dr Andrew Sentance, a British 
Business Economist and current Senior Economic Adviser to PwC.  He spoke to the class 
about current economic affairs and shared theories that could potentially strengthen and 
improve our current economic situation as a country and in the global marketplace.  We also 
discussed how we could start careers for ourselves in the industry of economics and how he 
did so for himself.  To end our discussions, we were able to directly address Dr Sentance with 
any questions or thoughts we had in relation to his work, resolving any confusion that may 
have arisen and gathering answers to other topics of our interest.   
 
As a whole, the experience of being able to talk to an individual of high experience and 
knowledge was incredibly interesting and enjoyable, as well as extremely beneficial to our 
learning and application of this in the real world.  

(Florence OôFarrell - Year 10) 

ENGLISH 

Writing Clubs 
 
Junior Writing Club 
 
At Junior Writing Club, a small but dedicated group, with the encouragement of the Year 13 
leader, Sophie Pollard, has enjoyed writing stories and exchanging ideas. 
 
Aspiring writers, please join us at 12:00 noon on Fridays in 08. 
 
NaNoWriMo 
 
National Novel Writing Month, or NaNoWriMo as it has become known, is an online scheme 

which runs throughout November, the idea is to write a novel in a month.  There are no rules 

regarding length, genre or style ï you set your own targets.  At the moment, a group of Year 

10 students are leading a support group for this challenge and the girls are already planning 

their novels, ready to start writing on 1 November! 

Aspiring novelists, please join us at 12:00 noon on Mondays in 08. 
(Mrs J Coundley)  

http://www.graphicsfactory.com/Clip_Art/Business/Supplies/BOS0148_136374.html
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MODERN FOREIGN LANGUAGES (MFL) 

German Pen Pals 
 
This term, in German, 8E and 8N are going to write to their own pen 
pals!  We are all so excited for this new opportunity and look forward to 
making some new friends.  Creating our own letters in German, we will 
be sending them to a German school in Ochsenhausen who are 
currently learning English!  I believe this is a great chance for us to 
meet new people and improve our German in ways that we could not 
normally.  Pupils have had amazing reactions to this great idea and are all very enthusiastic.  
This opportunity will not only allow us to do new things, but also to create new friendships.  Wir 
finden es toll!  

(Shreya Rai and Lauren Battey - Year 8) 

European Day of Languages 
 
On 26 September, we held the European Day of Languages at school.  The canteen had some 
lovely dishes from many different cultures in Europe, whilst classes celebrated the day in their 
lessons.  Students could teach the rest of the form different languages they knew, bring in 
belongings from different countries, or even bring in some cultural food for us all to enjoy.  In 
our form, we had several different languages taught to us, for example Nepalese, Japanese, 
sign language, Welsh and Gaelic.  One student brought in some Nepalese dumplings and 
native chilli sauce.  Learning all these different languages was exciting and it was fascinating to 
explore cultures in Europe.  We all had a fantastic day and enjoyed ourselves thoroughly. 
 

(Mary Gilfillan, Rainbow Pedersen and Sasha Roberts - Year 8) 
 

There were lots of fun activities going on in the school and the canteen, run by the languages 
department.  We had great fun participating in biscuit decorating (decorated with a flag of your 
choice), tongue twisters in a different language and a treasure hunt around the school to find 
out what different languages teachers can speak. I found out that lots of teachers can speak 
languages and I didnôt know that before.  It was great fun, so thank you to the languages 
department. 

(Ella Harrison - Year 7) 
 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiO-oSFwOjWAhVEJ8AKHWqNAdgQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fandrewreichert.weebly.com%2Fsources.html&psig=AOvVaw3UBCwPH8fFRj5ytRr8Pd1S&ust=1507808509049677
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ART 

 
It has been a busy start to this year in the Art Department!  We have redesigned some new 
studio areas for the Year 11s to work.  This should allow them to work on larger scale pieces 
as you can see below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Salisbury Schools Art Exhibition 2018 

 
For the last four years, SWGS has taken part in the Salisbury Schools Art Exhibition held in 
February at the Young Gallery, Salisbury.  It is always a vibrant and exciting exhibition 
celebrating studentsô artwork from a range of different schools in the Salisbury area.  Last year 
we were successful in winning overall outstanding exhibition in the show and two of our 
students won highly commended certificates for their work on the theme of óLibrary of Ideas.ô  
This yearôs theme is óPLAYô.  Year 9 students have already started creating exciting work using 
donations from our toy appeal. 
 
If you fancy seeing something ñplayfulò this half term, head to Tate Modern where subversive 
artists SUPERFLEX have filled the Turbine Hall with swings! 
http://www.tate.org.uk/whats-on/tate-modern/exhibition/hyundai-commission-superflex 
 

 
KS3 SWGS Christmas Card Design Competition 2017 
 
Calling all KS3 students!  Would you like to see your own Christmas card design published and 
printed for SWGS?  All you have to do is produce an original piece of artwork on A4 paper ï 
please see the Art Department for more details.   
 
Entries need to be submitted by Monday 6 November.  Good Luck! 
 
 

Manga Club ï Monday lunchtimes in 045  
 
We have a growing number of enthusiastic Manga Club members in the school.  Imogen 
Reeves in Year 9 is passionate about Manga and writes: 

Cont. 

http://www.tate.org.uk/whats-on/tate-modern/exhibition/hyundai-commission-superflex
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiP9NfnzujWAhXBvBoKHegfDxYQjRwIBw&url=http://smart-defence.co.uk/why-is-martial-art-true-art/&psig=AOvVaw0c7ug4Pks4-WSQ9X1z7ECn&ust=1507812768819414
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ART cont. 

ñI love the beauty and art of manga.  There are so many variations of art style, each with their 
own professional oeuvre and charm.  The creativity and design are amazing and each new 
creation has its own sense of uniqueness.  Design is ever important and mangakas always 
have a firm grasp of their styles.  This means that the art is consistent, but also allows the artist 
room for growth. 
 
The amazing ingenuity of manga has inspired me to take up art.  The way it can look 
professional and yet still have its own charisma has encouraged me to try and learn many 
different styles and shown me ways to further my art skills.  Each new manga helps me grow in 
different areas of art and given me new insights to the art community.ò 
 
 

Outstanding Year 7 Portraits 
 
A number of people have commented on how impressed they are with the lifelike self-portraits 
from Year 7 currently on display in the Art department corridors.  They are amazing!  
 
Here are just a few ï can you spot your daughter? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
(Mrs C Hall) 


